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FINAL –06/13/2013
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
For May 23, 2013 
	Introduction

and

Roll Call
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:06 p.m.  President Daniel Castillo presided at the meeting held at the Gadsden Administrative Complex.
     Members present:  Daniel Castillo, Gloria Irigoyen, Maria Saenz, and Jennifer Viramontes.
     Members absent:    Craig Ford.    

	Pledge &

Mission Statement
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance and the Pledge to the New Mexico flag was recited.  The Mission Statement was read by President Castillo.   

	Superintendent's

Report
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

 A.  Superintendent’s Report  
       Superintendent Yturralde announced that $3,040,608.50 was received in scholarships for the 2012 school year, and for the 2013 school year our students have received $6,152,379.60 in scholarships to date.  Superintendent Yturralde congratulated the high school on their outstanding work on increasing the amount of scholarships for the students by $3,111,771.  He congratulated all of the seniors who received scholarships, the teachers and the counselors.  He said all of this starts at the elementary schools, then the middle schools. He thanked all of the principals and teachers.  
       Santa Teresa High School track coach Jeffery Felix introduced 800 meter State Champion Britani Gonzalez.  Britani was accompanied by her parents, and her Cross Country coaches, Mr. Jaime and Coach Solis.  

       Santa Teresa High School Assistant Principal Bill Dickson presented for recognition Ms. Charlene Melvin, President and CEO of J. H. Rose Logistics.  Ms. Melvin worked with Santa Teresa High School on a successful internship for students.

       Judy Creegan, Nursing Director announced that Ms. Ann Keppler, school nurse at Desert Trail Elementary, was awarded the NM School Nurses Association Horizon Award.  Mrs. Creegan also congratulated Ms. Colleen Runyan on receiving the NM School Nurses Association Nurse Administrator of the Year.  The plaque for Ms. Runyan will be displayed at the Gadsden Administrative Complex for the second year in a row.

       Ms. Gema Salcedo, Early College High School administrator, provided a presentation on the culmination of the first year of ECHS.  Students were not able to attend, but their presentation to the Board was filmed by the Mr. Gabaldon and CHS media students.  Ms. Salcedo thanked CHS Principal Rupcich and his staff.  

	Board President
	B.  President: 
      President Castillo said he attended the graduations, which is something he truly enjoys.  He congratulated Britani, Ms. Keppler and Ms. Runyan on their respective successes.  Mr. Castillo thanked Mr. Hinojosa for his work with the students.  

	Board Member’s  Reports
	C.  Board Members:   
      Vice-President Viramontes congratulated the graduates on the amount of scholarships that they received.  She thanked the teachers and the parents.  Mrs. Viramontes said she enjoyed attending the end of year events, programs and banquets.  She said she and the board members will be attending the NMSBA Law Conference next week. 

Secretary Irigoyen congratulated all of the 2013 graduates and thanked the teachers, counselors, parents and support staff on their job in encouraging students.
      Ms. Saenz said she enjoyed attending all of the graduations and shared the part of the GHS valedictorian’s speech which had impressed her.   She said she was equally as impressed with the salutatorian from CHS on the amount of scholarships he received based on his hard work.  She congratulated the athletes and the teachers on a successful school year.  She attended the completion ceremony at Loma Linda Elementary and was impressed with the students who were ready for ninth grade.  
     Mr. Ford – absent.

	  Student Representative
	D.  Student Representative - absent

	Personnel 
Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Board’s information with no action required.                                      

	Approval 
of the Agenda
	4.  Ms. Irigoyen made a motion to approve the agenda as presented.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	School Board 
Minutes
	5.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the minutes for the May 23, 2013 board meeting.   Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Consent 
Agenda
	6.  Ms. Irigoyen made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.    

	Open Forum
	7.  Open Forum:  Priscilla Martinez, Sylvia Najera, Courtney Rivera, Tomas Diego, Alma Flores, Ester Cuevas-Bouvet, and Maria Martinez all addressed the Board with concerns on the termination of Alma Del Valle Day Care.  Armando Cano thanked Superintendent and the Board on behalf of the Riverside Elementary PTO. 

	Action 
	8.  Action Items:   

	Approval of   Preliminary 2013-2014 Budget for Submission to PED 
	A. Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the Preliminary 2013-2014 Budget for Submission to PED.  Superintendent recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	2013-2014 Student Handbook
	B. Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the 2013-2014 Student Handbook.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Authorization To Submit Federal Consolidated  Application for 2013-2014
	C. Ms. Irigoyen made a motion to approve the Authorization to Submit the Federal Consolidated Application for 2013-2014.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously

	Desert View Design Professional
	D. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve AKS Architects (Alley, Krenshaw and Saenz) as the Desert View Design Professional .   Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Warehouse at  PPD
	E. Ms. Saenz made a motion to table action to award bid for the new Warehouse at PPD.   Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	General Leave Buy Back Plan Policy 
	F. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the General Leave Buy Back Plan Policy.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously

	Discussion 
	9.  Discussion Items:   

	Monthly Budget Report for the Month Ended April 30, 2013
	A. Steve Suggs, CFO, gave the Board an overview of the Monthly Budget Report for the Month Ended April 30, 2013.

	Regular Board Meeting Schedule for 2013-2014
	B. Superintendent Yturralde presented to the Board the 2013-2014 board meeting schedule.  

	Termination of Alma Del Valle Day Care
	C. Steve Suggs, CFO, presented information on the termination of the Alma Del Valle Day Care.  Alma Del Valle Day Care was originally set up to be a self-sustaining operation without the use of any state or federal funds.  The day care has been operating with the use of the available cash balance from prior year operations.  The current revenue, plus the beginning cash balance, will most likely cover the expenses for the 2012-13 fiscal year.  The cash balance will be depleted completely and without a significant increase in rates, there will not be enough funds to cover the anticipated expenses for the 2013-14 fiscal year.  The current rates at the day care are higher than other local daycares, thus an increase in rates would most likely result in less participants.  Since state and federal funds cannot be used to support this operation, the recommendation is to terminate the operation of the Alma Del Valle Day Care at the end of the 2012-13 school year.

	Transportation Contract for School Year  2013-2014
	D. Richard Chavez, Associate Superintendent for Support Services presented information on the Transportation Contract for the 2013-2014 School Year.  

	Adjourn 
	10.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 7:03 p.m.                      
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